'Nobody likes it'

Possible OU tuition increase divides trustees

By Ralph R. Echtinaw State Writer

Oakland University trustees are divided over how high the latest tuition increase abould be. Presented with a tuition and fee schedule last week that in-cluded an undergraduate tuition increase from \$34.25 to \$36 per credit hour, trustee Larry Chuno-vich and board chairman James Shorn Jr. obiected.

credit nour, trustee Larry Chunovich and Doard Chairman James Sharp Jr. objected. The "no" votes of Chunovich and Sharp were enough to topedo the tuition because three members of the eight-member board were absent, leaving just three trustees to vote "yes." (Five "yes" votes were needed for approval.) Another meeting is scheduled for 8 am. Monday in the Dakland Room of the Oakland Center. Trustees are expected to vote again on the tuition increase. University President Sandra Packard has ordered a hiring

campus win no longy lay a sufficient fee if the administration plan is approved.

Trustee Andrea Fischer, who is running for University of Mitchigan regent, said she will probably support the administration plan although mobody likes to vote for a tuition increase.

She faults Chunovich for grandstanding. "Larry Chunovich decided to make a political speech instead of doing what he's done for the last seven years," she said, in favor of past tuition increases.

Chunovich has been on the OU board since 1987. His term expires in August and he's expected

Students who take classes off-campus will no longer pay an ad-ditional fee if the administration plan is approved.

to leave the board then. Chuno-vich attended a funeral Tuesday and did not return the Observer & Eccentric's calls by press time.

Paul Bissonnette, the universi-y's chief financial officer, defended the proposed tuition increase. He noted that in the recent past OU has lagged behind most other Michigan universities in tuition increases.

In the 10 years between 1984 and 1994 OU tuition rose 83.1 percent, according to the Michi-gan Department of Management and Budget. Of the 15 state uni-versities in Michigan, only North-ern Michigan University (81.3 percent), Saginaw Valley State

University (77.6 percent) and Wayne State University (66 per-cent) had lower a tuition increase over the same 10 years.

Lagging behind the pack has "alowly but surely eroded our capability to fund our programs adequately," Bissonnette said.
Today Oakland has the 11th lowest tuition among the 15 universities.

Three state universities have already approved tuition increases for 1994-95. They are Michigan State University, Ferria State University and Lake Superior State University. The remaining universities are expected to relie universities are expected to raise tuition before the end of July.

Universities throughout the state have been squeezed by falling subsidies from state government over the last several years. Although the latest state subsidit to Ul is up 2.26 percent, or 3822,000 (the first such increase in three years), it doesn't quite cover losses from inflation. OU administrators, Blassonmette said, have cut 8 million from the budget in three years, but it's not easy to cut further because salaries are 80 percent of the 372-million budget. Most of those salaries are for teachers, who are unionized and have an unal pay raises built into their contracts. Many of the other OU employees are unionized, too.

Talk show host camps out for food bank

Former Detroit rock radio disk jockey and talk show host Bob Bauer is soliciting donations from area concert goers to the Food Bank of Oakland County.

Currently the resource development director of the Food Bank, Bauer will live in a tent at Fine Knob June 25 to July 1. He is asking patrons of Pine Knob that week to bring canned goods with them to donate. Appeals will be broadcast on radio station

NORTHVILLE 347-4570

■ 'I got some of my best friends together; Uncle Teddiy, 'CSX, my buddies at Pine Knob and Moosejaw Mountaineering and reminded them that folks are hungry year round, let's do some-

WCSX-FM.

Bauer will also solicit food donations Saturday, July 2, at the

CANTON 459-1566

Ted Nugent Hunters Bash at the Jackson County Fairgrounds.

"I got some of my best frienda together, Uncle Teddly, 'CSX, my buddies at Pine Knob and Moose-jaw Mountaineering and remind-

ed them that folks are hungry year round, let's do something."
This is going to be loads of fun and it'll help feed people. So come on down and live it up with us and take care of your neighbors in the process."

Bayer also invites folks to join the Food Bank's "One Ton Club" by making a \$250 contribution, which will reportedly buy 2,000 pounds of food. There are about' 300 members already.

The Food Bank may be reached at 332-1473.

Insulation Special

348-9880



OFF

BRIGHTON

LIVONIA EMBURGH PUZA SOZIMI JI NONOUTH NEF 89, SIK 86

(Knoper Street, 1) Willoud Rd. Namer Surri-W.F. 9-9, Sat. 9-6



-----s cash s Waiting For You.

Italia Venelry—
Bring In All Of Your
Bring In All Of Your Bring In All Of Your Old Diamonds, Gold & Silver Jewelry

33463 W. 7 Mile Rd. • Uvonia • 442-78

6" R-14 Fiberglass Insulation 1,000 Sq. Ft. - 1325 **JONES** INSULATION

hatever happened to $Burroughs\ Farm?$

If you are a native of the area, then It you are a native of the area, then chances are you have some special memories of days spent at Burroughs Farm Brighton, Michigan. From 1928 through 1981 it was the place to be for summertime fun with cottages, campsites, golf courses, softball fields, swimming and a dance hall enjoyed by thousands of local residents. Burrough Corporation developed this "playground" or recreational center for use by all employees and invited guests. For 53 years, Burroughs Farm created the kind of memories that still linger today.

Burroughs Farm Today

What happened is something spectacular as golf enthusiants in the area have already discovered. Oak Pointe Country Club quietly debuted as a private country club in 1992 with new ewnership and a new vision.

Club Corporation of America (CCA), the world's largest owner of private clubs, purchased the golf courses and started developing a private country club. Other clubs in the CCA roster include Pirestone Country Club in Akron, Ohio, Pinehurst Resort in North Carolina and Mission Hills in California.



ve - Until the 1980's, Burroughs Corporation provided cot raide in while enjoying the recreation at Burroughs Farm ration provided cottages for its employees and guests

Oak Pointe Club Members enjoy membership privileges at over 200 other Associate Clubs and Resorts throughout the world.

A Premiere Private Country Club

The focal point of the 700 acre exclusive community is the recently opened 18-hole Honors Course, designed opened 18-hole Honors Course, designed by famed golf course architect Arthur Hills. His remarkable imagination is evident throughout the course, which is indelibly inscribed upon the natural beauty of the terrain.

Driven by Members needs and building for the future, the Club recently unveiled it's tennisweim complex as a featured Member amenity. Four lighted tennis courts, a heated Junior Olympic pool, snack bar and locker rooms, complete the Oak Pointe offering.

In addition to recreational opportunities, Club Members delight in the 26,000 square foot clubhouse which opened in 1993. The best of both worlds is provided in an atmosphere of formal clegance alongside casual settings to accommodate business and social needs.

The Tradition Continues

Oak Pointe Country Club is under the auspices of a 29 member Board of Governors comprised of prominent business and community leaders. The business and community leaders. The Board has been instrumental in developing the Club's membership which has grown to over 200 golfing Members. Oak Pointe Country Club is once again a valued recreational and social amenity for the community.

Membership in Oak Pointe Country Club is limited and by invitation only. To arrange a Club visit or learn more about membership, please call the Club's membership office at (810) 329-4554.



4500 CLUB DRIVE BRIGHTON, MICHIGAN 48116 (810) 229-4554



season through July 28, will win! Your sunflower's height should be measured from the soil level to the base of the head where the stem connects to the flower. Measure the head diagonallyfrom seed edge to seed edge. Deadline to enter is Friday, July 29, 1994 at 5:00 p.m.

If you are raising a super sunflower, let us know: Call, FAX, or write us.

313-953-2047, ext 1859 or 810-901-2569 FAX: 810-644-1314

Observer & Accentric 805 East Maple, Birmingham 48009



ADVERTORIAL